

**Hurst Community Association
Exec Meeting 4th January 2016**

1 Present.

Alan Fish, Don Barr, Mark Fish, Natalie Lyne, Wyn Fish, Brian Scanlan,
Richard Ambler, Valerie Ryan, Margaret Clempner,

Also Present.

Beccy Woolstencroft, Tom Cochrane, Millie Gallagher.

2. Apologies for absence.

Kishor Thaker. Bill Faifoul. Wendy Maguire. John Horton. Stuart Harris Heffer.

3. Minutes of last meeting.

Accepted as a true record.

4. Matters arising from the minutes.

8b Family Night.

8w Costumes are now on racks.

10c Lines on car park will be done when the weather gets better.

5.Chairman's report.

a.Alan wished everyone a Happy New Year and thanked all involved with
"Sleeping Beauty" for a great show.

b. Alan asked what shows etc are proposed for 2016. Ton Cochrane would like to
produce a musical and suggested dates are 30th June 1st July and 2nd July Thu/Fri/Sat.
Margaret is proposing to stage "Oliver" with Youth drama. 15th/16th 17th July. Bar
open Friday and Saturday. Dates for both shows have been entered in the diary.

6.Secretaries report.

Not much change from the last meeting the only additions are

a. Saturday 30th January West African Development 9:30 to 12:30 am.

Sunday 7th February Children's Party 12.0 to 2.0

Saturday 27th February Irish Dancing Competition.
(Lighting on stage. 1 Mic.)

b. Bank Accounts. As more people are now paying by Bank Transfer it is becoming
more difficult to keep track of payments. It is urgent that people other than Kishor
can have access to bank statements.

Alan said that plans are in hand to change bank accounts to a bank that gives better
access to bank accounts at the end of March.

7. Treasurers report.

Kishor in has apologised said he had sent to statements to Don by email however don checked his emails at 6.0 and none had arrived. They will be circulated when available.

8. Groups

Bar

Community Pay Back *Painting is nearly finished. Some touching up and toilets to paint.*

Electric. Mark said two cameras had been damaged by CP, could we claim from them?

Lighting and Sound. *Brian reported that one of the computers in the lighting box was getting a little tired and we should consider a new. After some discussion it was unanimously agreed that Brian should look into purchasing a new computer at a cost of not more than £500.*

Maintenance. *Outside grids require clearing of leaves. Inside doors auto closers. Boiler and Lights.*

Stage. *SK not present.*

Scouts *No representation.*

SSCP *There was some discussion about this years pantomime, Nat and Val said they would be willing to help and Denise has expressed an interest but no firm decisions were made. Referred to next meeting.*

St Johns NTR.

Wardrobe No representation.

9. Safety

NTR

10 Any other business.

None.

The chairman thanked all present and closed the meeting at 8.30

Next meeting 1st February 2016